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 THE LINK 

 Dear Parents & Carers, 

 

As I finish writing this edition of The Link, our Year 8     

pupils are enjoying the fabulous careers networking 

event organised by Mr Lowe, maths teacher and Careers 

Coordinator.  With over a dozen local businesses coming 

into school, the Year 8 pupils are busy rotating around 

each to find out more about their work and the local    

labour market.  I am sure that pupils would like to thank 

Mr Lowe for coordinating this event and extend their 

gratitude to the businesses who gave up their time. 

 

Time is marching on and there are now just 8 school days 

until the year 11 hall-based exams begin. For some year 

11 pupils, their exams have started earlier, with the GCSE 

art groups busy completing their final art examination 

this week.  The standard of work is fantastic as usual and 

the pupils have shown real commitment to doing their 

very best.  Well done! 

 

Finally, we are very proud of Mr Bird's achievement in 

completing the London Marathon last weekend in a     

personal best time of 3 hours and 20 minutes (and 58 

seconds).  An amazing test of determination and          

resilience!  Well done Mr Bird! 

 

With best wishes for the bank holiday weekend. 

 

John Parr 

Headteacher 

Upcoming Events  

Mon 24th April- Fri 5th May - Year 9 Core Subject    
Exams  

2nd May - 5th May - Year 7 Foundation Exams 

10th May - Year 9 Immunisations (School Leaver Booster DTP 
& MenACWY)  

13th - 14th May - DofE Bronze Practice 

15th May - Year 8 X1/Y2 Geography Trip Borth 

22nd May - Year 8 X2/Y1 Geography Trip Borth  

Lunch Money 

Please can you ensure that you top up your ParentPay 
account for school lunches. There is also a top up          
machine in the lunch hall where students can use coins 
or cash. 

Next Week will be 

Week A 

Appointments 
We appreciate that pupils may need to have            
appointments during the school day, please could we 
ask that we have prior notice and a copy of the        
appointment card/letter. Thank you. 

Whole School Attendance 
From 17th - 21st March 

Caradoc 91.8%      Hazler 95.6%  

Ragleth 94.5%       Lawley 93.5% 

PSHE Lessons 

Students in years 9, 10 

and 11 will have been 

given this booklet to take 

away in their PSHE lesson 

from the Shropshire   

Safeguarding Community 

Partnership. It is filled 

with useful information 

on mind, body, fuel,     

fitness, sex and life. 



Please can students collect lunch passes for their PE 

lunch time clubs from the PE office at the start of the 

week. Students can then show this pass to enter the 

queue on first  calling.  

A reminder that students who cannot take part in PE 

should always bring a note and their PE kit to take part 

in other roles. 

This terms PE timetable can be found 

here 

Sporting News 

Fixtures Results 

KS4 Rounders Team- SOUTH SHROPSHIRE CHAMPIONS 

After some fabulous fielding and batting the girls came out on top and victorious at the South Shropshire 

fixture which qualifies for the counties. Special mention to Mary Preece who scored a brilliant 4 rounders 

and was nominated as player of the match. 

 

Tennis Coaching Session 

Church Stretton have been lucky 

enough to have a local tennis 

coach in for PE lessons. Linda is 

from Ludlow Tennis club and is 

looking to encourage specifically 

girls to play and join tennis clubs. 

She is holding a tennis coaching 

session FREE OF CHARGE for 

Church Stretton School girls. This 

will be held at Ludlow tennis 

courts SY8 1EE on Saturday 

29th April 12pm-1pm.  

If you would like to attend or if you 

have any questions, please get in 

touch with Linda:  

linda.mcmahon2@icloud.com 

http://www.churchstretton.shropshire.sch.uk/sites/default/files/PE%20Timetable%20for%20Term%203Av2.pdf
mailto:linda.mcmahon2@icloud.com


HOMEWORK 

CLUB 

In W1 

3.10pm to 4.10pm 

Every Tuesday 



The Y10 Food Preparation and Nutrition  

Students had a master class in butchery this week. Will Hough from our local butchers 

came in to show the students how to de- bone a whole chicken. Will showed the students 

all the different cuts of meat you can achieve from a chicken, he then showed them some 

of the favourite chicken products that they sell in the butchers. 

The students were then given a whole chicken each and tasked to produce chicken wings, 

de-boned chicken thighs, drumsticks, and chicken breasts. They all did fantastically well 

despite some being a bit squeamish at the start. 

We now have different cuts of chicken which we will be using over the next few weeks. 

 



Kings Coronation  

To mark the coronation of his majesty King Charles III we will be holding events at school on Friday 
5th May. There is a competition to create a crown, the crowns created will need to be brought in on the 

day with prizes for the top 3. There will also be a coronation post card competition, with the best         
postcards used to create a canvas montage to display in school for years to come. Students have been 

informed about these and further details can be found below. During lunch we will be giving all students 
a piece of red, white and blue celebration cake and finally, there will be a tree planted by the Head Boy 

and Head Girl to commemorate the occasion.  

Key Stage 3 Crown Competition  












